Owing to the severe storm Monday, the county commissioners could not get o Sherbrooke, consequently the newly elected officials were not installed. Tuesday, three of the members found their way there, but as the law requires the officers to be sworn in on the first Monday in January, or at an adjourned meeting of not less than five days, the board adjourned until Monday of next week, Jan. 10, when they will meet again for that purpose, the old officials of course holding over until the newly elected ones qualify and their bonds accepted by the board. Inasmuch as L. C. Goplerud was obliged to go to Bismarck, he a few days ago deputized C. G. Boise, our new auditor, to resume the duties of his office; and Mr. Boise wise made Mr. Gilbertson deputy clerk of court, he being our new official that capacity.